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A State of Change: 

Oregon’s Evolving Identities 

What is an Oregonian?  Our state and its citi-

zens have had many identities, including an 

Eden of freedom and verdancy, a laboratory of 

democracy, and a land of logging.  How might 

diverse interpretations of Oregon help us bet-

ter understand the past, present, and future of 

our state? 

This month, on Saturday, March 21, 2 pm, at 

the Oregon Coast Community College in 

South Beach, the League of Women Voters of 

Lincoln County will host  “A State of Change: 

Oregon’s Evolving Identities,” a free conver-

sation with Dr. Richard Etulain.  (Note that 

this event replaces our regular third Thursday 

of March meeting.)   This program is spon-

sored by Oregon Humanities.  Through the 

Conversation Project, Oregon Humanities of-

fers free programs that engage community 

members in thoughtful, challenging conversa-

tions about ideas critical to our daily lives and 

our state's future.   

The program is offered free of charge and 

open to the public.  Thanks to Marilyn Podes-

ta for arranging this program for us.  Many 

thanks to Dave Price who created the eye-

catching poster for this event, and to Ellen 

Bristow, Joan Haffner, and Marilyn who plas-

tered the area with these posters.  Marilyn 

asks that members try to arrive at 1:30, to help 

with set-up and to mingle with the other par-

ticipants.  Please remember to wear your 

LWV pin. 
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Conversation Leader,  

Richard Etulain 

Richard W. Etulain is professor emer itus of 
history at the 
University of 
New Mexico, 
where he taught 
American histo-
ry and cultures 
and directed its 
Center for the 
American West. 
He also taught 
at Northwest 
Nazarene Uni-
versity and Idaho State University. He holds a 
doctorate in American history and literature 
from the University of Oregon. 

Etulain is the author or editor of fifty books, 
including Conversations with Wallace Stegner 
on Western History and Literature (1983), Re-
imagining the Modern 

American West (1996), Beyond the Missouri: 
The Story of the American West (2006), and 
The American West: A Twentieth-Century His-
tory (2007). His most recent books are Lincoln 
Looks West: From the Mississippi to the Pacif-
ic (2010) and Lincoln and Oregon Country 
Politics in the Civil War Era (2013). He has 
lectured abroad in several countries, including, 
most recently, Ukraine and Spain. He is cur-
rently working on a new book, Abraham Lin-
coln and the American West. 

Etulain’s program is made possible by funding 
from Oregon Humanities, which connects Or-
egonians to ideas that change lives and trans-
form communities. More information about 
Oregon Humanities’ programs and publica-
tions, which include the Conversation Project, 
Think & Drink, Humanity in Perspective, Idea 
Lab, Public Program Grants, and Oregon Hu-
manities magazine, can be found at oregonhu-
manities.org. Oregon Humanities is an inde-
pendent, nonprofit affiliate of the National En-
dowment for the Humanities and a partner of 
the Oregon Cultural Trust. 

Children At Risk Study,  
Presentation and 

Consensus Discussion, April 16 

The Children at Risk study, a two year study to 
research state governmental agency programs and 
services for at-risk children, ages zero to third 
grade,  was authorized by the 2013 LWVOR Con-
vention. 

Here is part of the press release that was sent out 
last week: 

The League of Women Voters of Oregon 
Education Fund (LWVOR-EF) has released 
a Study that focuses on children’s early 
years—from pregnancy to age six: 
“Children at Risk—early learning, early 
intervention.” This study provides back-
ground on Oregon’s efforts to improve its 
system for young children while reducing 
risk factors. 

Of the 45,000 children born in Oregon 
each year about forty percent, or 18,000, 
of them are considered to be at risk. 
Many Oregon children are not identified 
early enough to provide early intervention 
services. Only 32% of children under age 6 
received a developmental screening in 
Oregon in 2011-2012. Yet before begin-
ning school 90% of all of Oregonôs chil-
dren will be seen by a medical provider, 
and 60% will show up in a daycare set-
ting. Coordination between health care 
(physical, mental, dental) and social ser-
vices may identify those youngsters earlier 
who need intervention services. 

Members with email addresses known to the 
LWVOR office were sent an e-version of the 
study, those without email addresses were mailed 
a printed version.  The on-line (e-version) of the 
study contains links to material beyond that con-
tained in the printed version.  If you would like a 
printed version of the study, please contact Ruth 
Kistler, 541-574-8145. 

Ruth will lead the presentation and consensus dis-
cussion of the Children At Risk study at our 
monthly member meeting, Thursday, April 16, at 
noon at the Newport Public Library.  Please try to 
read the study before the meeting  (but please 
come to the meeting and participate in the discus-
sion whether or not you have read the study). 
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Calendar 

Day at the Legislature -  

Thursday, April 2, 2015 

Day at the Legislature is an annual LWVOR  leg-
islative education forum on current issues in the 
Legislature, and features relevant guest speakers 
on current topics affecting the 2015 Legislative 
Session.  This year's event features legislative 
hearings hosted by LWV volunteer lobbyists at 8 
AM, 1 PM and/or 3 PM.  The Workshop and 
Lunch will be in Hearing Room 50 from 10 AM - 
1 PM, and will feature expert speakers on tax re-
form and public safety reform.   

You can register on-line at the LWVOR website, 
or download a registration form from the website 
to mail in.  For your convenience, a registration 
form is included in this newsletter.  Make sure to 
register by March 24, 2015!   

P.S.  While you're on the LWVOR website, be 
sure to sign up for the fact-filled, fascinating Leg-
islative Report (if you haven't done so already).  

Abigail Scott Duniway and 
Chief Joseph  

chosen for Statuary Hall 
At its final meeting on March 4, the Statuary Hall 
Study Commission voted to recommend to the 
Oregon State Legislature that statues of Chief Jo-
seph and Abigail Scott Duniway by placed in Na-
tional Statuary Hall in the U.S. Capitol, and that 
the statues of John McLoughlin and Jason Lee be 
returned to sites of honor in Oregon. 

National Statuary Hall was created by Congress in 
1864.  Each state has sent statues of two "worthy 
individuals" to be displayed there.  Oregon placed 
the statues of John McLoughlin and Jason Lee in 
Statuary Hall in 1953.  In 2000, Congress adopted 
legislation allowing states to replace their statues.   

In August 2014, Governor John Kitzhaber estab-
lished the 9-member Statuary Hall Commission to 
recommend whether the statues of McLoughlin 
and Lee should remain or be replaced by other no-
table Oregonians.  Over a series of meetings, the 
commission decided to choose new figures.   The 
commission held public hearings and invited the 
public to vote via the Oregon Historical Society 

Forum on Education in Lincoln 
County, April 8, 7 - 9 PM 

This sounds like a forum of special interest to 
LWV members: 

On April 8th, the Lincoln County Democrats 
are sponsoring a special Program: Lincoln 
County Education: Pre-K-14, Challenges, Vi-
sion and Roadmap. Special presentations by 
Steve Boynton, Superintendent of the Lincoln 
County School District, Brigitte Ryslinge, 
President of Oregon Coast Community Col-
lege and Suzanne Miller, Director of Lincoln 
County Headstart. The program will be held at 
the Central Lincoln PUD in Newport, 7pm - 
9pm. 

The public is welcome. 

website.  The final decision still rests with the Or-
egon State Legislature. 

 

March  Women's History Month 

Mar 15 To 21 Sunshine Week 

Mar 21 2:00 PM "A State of Change: Oregon's 
Evolving Identities" at the 
OCCC: Dr. Richard Etulain 

Mar 24  Last day to Register for Day at 
the Legislature in Salem 

Apr 2  Day at the Legislature in Salem 

Apr 6 1:30 PM Board Meeting 

Apr 13  LWVOR Convention Registra-
tion Due 

Apr 16 12:00 Noon General Meeting: "Children-at-
Risk" Study presentation and 
concensus discusion 

Apr 30  "Children-at-Risk" consensus 
due 

May 1-3  LWVOR Convention in Eugene 

May 4 1:30 PM Board Meeting 

May 19  Special Election 

May 21 12:00 Noon Annual Meeting - Canyon Way 
Restaurant in Newport 
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¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ !ǇǊƛƭ нΣ нлмр 
hǊŜƎƻƴ {ǘŀǘŜ /ŀǇƛǘƻƭΣ IŜŀǊƛƴƎ wƻƻƳ рл 

{ǇƻƴǎƻǊŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ [ŜŀƎǳŜ ƻŦ ²ƻƳŜƴ ±ƻǘŜǊǎ ƻŦ hǊŜƎƻƴ 

Highlights 
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CŜŀǘǳǊƛƴƎ ŜȄǇŜǊǘ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊǎ ƻƴ ǘŀȄ ǊŜŦƻǊƳ ŀƴŘ ǇǳōƭƛŎ ǎŀŦŜǘȅ ǊŜŦƻǊƳ 

Day at the Legislature Registration Form 
!ŘǾŀƴŎŜ ǊŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ ƴŜŜŘŜŘτǊŜǘǳǊƴ ŦƻǊƳ ōȅ ¢ǳŜǎΦΣ aŀǊŎƘ нпΣ нлмр 

bŀƳŜΥ ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 
hǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǝƻƴ ŀŶƭƛŀǝƻƴ όƛŦ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊƛƴƎ ƻǊƎύΥψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 
aŀƛƭƛƴƎ !ŘŘǊŜǎǎΥ ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 
ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 
tƘƻƴŜΥ ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 9ƳŀƛƭΥ ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 

  ²ƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ ǿƛǘƘ ƭǳƴŎƘΥ            ²ƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ ƻƴƭȅΥ 
  Ç ϷнпΦлл       Ç ϷмрΦлл  
[ǳƴŎƘ /ƘƻƛŎŜΥ  
.ƻȄ ƭǳƴŎƘŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ŀ ǿǊŀǇΣ ŦǊŜǎƘ ŦǊǳƛǘΣ ŎƻƻƪƛŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǿŀǘŜǊΦ  

/ƘƻƻǎŜ ¸ƻǳǊ ²ǊŀǇΥ Ç ¢Ƙŀƛ /ƘƛŎƪŜƴ Ç IƻƴŜȅ aǳǎǘŀǊŘ ¢ǳǊƪŜȅ Ç /ƭǳō wŀƴŎƘ Ç wƻŀǎǘ .ŜŜŦ ϧ DƻǊƎƻƴȊƻƭŀ  
ƻǊ Ç /ǊŜŀƳȅ ±ŜƎƎƛŜ    5ƛŜǘŀǊȅ wŜǎǘǊƛŎǝƻƴǎΚ [Ŝǘ ǳǎ ƪƴƻǿΗ ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ  

tŀǊƪƛƴƎ tŀǎǎΥ  
Ç {ŜƴŘ ƳŜ ŀ /ŀǇƛǘƻƭ ǇŀǊƪƛƴƎ Ǉŀǎǎ ƛƴ ŀŘǾŀƴŎŜ ŦƻǊ ϷмрΦрл όϷмрΦлл Ǉŀǎǎ Ǉƭǳǎ Φрл ǇƻǎǘŀƎŜύΦ aȅ ŎƘŜŎƪ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ ǘƘƛǎ ŦŜŜ ŀƴŘ L ƘŀǾŜ 
ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ Ƴȅ ƳŀƛƭƛƴƎ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎΦ όbƻǘŜΥ ǇŀǊƪƛƴƎ ŦŜŜǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŘƻǳōƭŜŘ ƛƴ Ŏƻǎǘ ŀǎ ƻŦ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅΦ aŜǘŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ϷмΦрлκƘǊΦύ  

IŜŀǊƛƴƎǎ ϧ aŜŜǝƴƎǎΥ  
IŜŀǊƛƴƎǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ ǇƭŀŎŜ у !aΣ м taΣ ŀƴŘκƻǊ о taΦ tƭŀƴ ǘƻ ŀǧŜƴŘ ƘŜŀǊƛƴƎǎ ǿƛǘƘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ !Ŏǝƻƴ ¢ŜŀƳΗ  
 5ƻƴΩǘ CƻǊƎŜǘΗ /ƻƴǘŀŎǘ ȅƻǳǊ wŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝǾŜ ƻǊ {ŜƴŀǘƻǊ ǘƻ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ ŀ мр ƳƛƴǳǘŜ ŀǇǇƻƛƴǘƳŜƴǘ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŘŀȅΗ  

Make checks payable to LWVOR and return with this form to LWVOR, 1330 12th St. SE, Suite 200, Salem, OR 97302 by March 24, 2015. 
Questions? Call 503-581-5722 or email lwvor@lwvor.org. Register online and get map, parking info, 
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LWV 95th Birthday 

When I missed putting out a February Wavelengths, I thought I might have missed the chance to cele-
brate the League's 95th anniversary.  But no, this occasion is too big to go unremarked.  So, a little 
late, here is LWVUS President Elisabeth MacNamara's blog on our anniversary: 

This year, the League of Women Voters celebrates our 95th anniversary. The League was founded by 
suffragist Carrie Chapman Catt on February 14, 1920 - just six months prior to the passage of the 19th 
Amendment, which secured women the right to vote. But working towards women's suffrage was just 
the very start. Our work - and our impact - expands far beyond 1920! 

Over the past 95 years, state and local Leagues across the country have been fulfilling our mission of 
Making Democracy Work ® in the areas of voting rights, civic engagement, money in politics, envi-
ronmental defense, health care and more. And we have a lot to show for it! 

In honor of our 95th anniversary, here's a list of six things Americans like you have in part because of 
the League's work at the local, state and national level. 

1.  Increased access to the ballot. 
Carrie Chapman Catt founded the League upon the belief that the vote is the "emblem" of equality. 
That's why our work today is dedicated to ensuring that all eligible voters - particularly those from 
traditionally underrepresented or underserved communities, including first-time voters, non-college 
youth, new citizens, minorities and low-income Americans - have the opportunity and the information 
to exercise their right to vote. Through our national Public Advocacy for Voter Protection Project 
(PAVP), teams of state-based volunteer activists work year-round to combat voter discrimination and 
promote pro-voter reforms. We actively oppose voter photo ID laws, advocate against barriers to the 
voter registration process, work to prevent last-minute Election Day barriers and help millions of vot-
ers get the information and any required documentation they need to vote. 

2.  Easy ways to register to vote. 
A longtime leader in the voter registration arena, the League was a key player in the fight to pass the 
1993 National Voter Registration Act (NVRA), commonly known as Motor Voter. The law opened 
the voting process to millions of Americans by requiring states to provide the opportunity to register 
to vote at government agencies like Department of Motor Vehicles and social services offices, as well 
as through mail-in voter registration. We continue to protect and fight for expansion of the NVRA at 
the state and federal level to ensure our electoral process is accessible to all eligible citizens. At the 
same time, Leagues across the country hold thousands of voter registration drives each year at base-
ball games, high schools, college campuses, libraries, naturalization ceremonies, bus stops and more! 
League volunteers help hundreds of thousands of Americans register to vote in major election years. 

3.  Unbiased voter education information. 
Since 1920, the League has provided millions of voters with nonpartisan voter education information. 
In 2014, Leagues held nearly 600 candidate debates and forums and published hundreds of voters' 
guides covering over 20,000 candidates and 14,000 races. Millions of voters have visited 
VOTE411.org, the League's go-to online resource, to get the information they need to register to vote, 
find localized election-related information, and get ready to head to the polls. 

4.  A cleaner elections system. 
The League believes that Americans deserve a democracy that is free of political manipulation - one 
that is responsive to voters and not big money and special interests. That's why we're fighting against 
the flood of secret money in politics. In 2002, we helped pass the McCain-Feingold Act, or the Bipar-

(Continued on page 6) 
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tisan Campaign Reform Act (BCRA).The legislation made significant changes to the way campaigns 
were financed by amending the Federal Election Campaign Act (FECA). Since McCutcheon and Cit-
izen's United, two disastrous U.S. Supreme Court cases that empowered special interests, we've con-
tinued to push for solutions to fight the corruptive influence of money in politics. 

5.  Cleaner air and water. 
Climate change is the greatest environmental challenge of our generation. From the 1930s on, the 
League's interest in clean water expanded to include environmental action on all fronts, including 
fighting attempts to weaken environmental protections and pushing for strong environmental safe-
guards in the reauthorization of the Clean Air Act and the Clean Water Act. Today, League supporters 
across the country actively campaign to urge the President and Congress to lead the world in the fight 
against climate change, including supporting the President's Climate Action Plan and opposing the 
construction of the Keystone XL Pipeline. 

6.  Improved access to health care and protection of reproductive rights. 
The League has long been dedicated to ensuring access to affordable, quality health care for all 
Americans. Over the past 20 years, we have lobbied at the national, state and local levels for health 
care policy solutions, including the Affordable Care Act (ACA), to control costs and ensure a basic 
level of care for all. The League also has a strong commitment and belief in the right of individuals to 
make their own reproductive choices. That's why  Leagues across the country have fought against re-
cent attempts by Congress to allow employers and health plans to block contraceptive services and 
discriminate against women. 

We've accomplished a lot in the last 95 years, but there remains more to be done to ensure a 
better future for all Americans. 

As the League approaches its 100th anniversary, we're committed to stepping up our work to register 
more new voters and help all eligible voters participate in our electoral process. We'll also keep push-
ing for necessary legislation and regulations at the state and federal levels to protect our planet for 
future generations, keep secret money out of our elections and ensure that our elections are free, fair 
and accessible for all voters. Want to help make it happen? Join us in the fight.  

(Continued from page 5) 
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SAVE THE DATES:  Portland League Trip 

WHAT IMPACTS THE  
COLUMBIA RIVER? 

EDUCATIONAL TRIP TO TRI-CITIES AREA, WASHINGTON,  

SEPT. 9, 10, 11, 2015 
Forty people will be able to tour the Hanford Facility on Thursday, September 10, 2015, as part of an 
education trip sponsored by LWV of Portland on “What Impacts the Columbia River.” But other 
events are planned in Portland and the Tri-Cities area to learn about other impacts on the Columbia 
River for those that live downstream, such as farm irrigation, agricultural production, tourism and 
recreations, the river as a transportation corridor, as well as other economic generators. Activities, 
some still in the planning stage include: 

 Tues., Sept. 8, an evening civic education panel discussion in Portland on this topic. Open to the 
public it is also for trip participants and other interested folks.  

 Wed., Sept. 9, a travel day to the Tri-Cities area with lunch and museum stops and an evening lecture 
and social.  

 Thurs., Sept. 10, beginning in early morning, Hanford bus tour. Tour confirmed.  

See Note, below. Lunch is $10 per person payable that day. (Bus is air-conditioned and has a toilet.) 
Perhaps evening wrap up social with question and answer session with experts. 

 Fri., Sept. 11, return home in afternoon after optional museum tour, or stay another night and spend 
the day visiting other museums, wineries, or recreational activities. Option possibilities will be pro-
vided. 

Registration Cost for Trip Preparation:  $50 League member and $100 nonmembers.  

Registration, probably by email, begins Monday, April 13 at noon to reserve a first come first serve 
space on the 40 passenger bus. A $25 deposit per person is then to be mailed to the office or through 
our website (lwvpdx.org) to Paypal (plus their fee). 

Final payment due by August 11th. 

Transportion, meals, and lodging are at the participants’ expense. The League will help with coordi-
nation. Tri-Cities Visitor & Convention Bureau (www.VisitTri-Cities.com) is helping with Richland 
hotel, museum tours, trip handouts, etc.  

NOTE: Hanford Tour. Only participants over 18, U.S. Citizens (and specific Foreign Nationals) are 
allowed on the Hanford Tour, per their regulations.  Photo ID required as well as dressing appropri-
ately. Tours are non-smoking. Further details on being a Hanford tour participant will be provided. 

Committee:  Mary McWilliams assisted ably by Steve Hudson, chair of the Hanford Advisory Com-
mittee, Kris Hudson, and activity input from Marnie Lonsdale and Barbara Stalions. 

Contact for information: marymcwilliams61@gmail.com; 503-408-5850 



League of Women Voters of Lincoln County 
P. O. Box 1648 
Newport, OR  97365  

Membership Form 
Name____________________________________ Phone___________________ E-Mail________________________ 
 
Address__________________________________________  City______________________________   Zip_________ 

League of Women Voters  
of Lincoln County 

For information call Marilyn Podesta 
Membership Chair, 541-765-4422 

      Individual Household    Low income: Individual Household 
 Annual Membership Dues  (Circle one.)     $60       $90                   $40                      $60 
___I am a new member 

___I am renewing my membership   The membership year begins October 1. 

___I am interested in working with the League. 

___Please call me.       

 I wish to make a contribution to LWV Lincoln County in addition to my dues $______________ 
 

 Total Member Dues and contribution Make check out to:  LWV of Lincoln County $______________
    
 I wish to contribute to the LWV Oregon Education Fund (Separate Check   $______________ 
                                Required. Make check  out to ñLWVOREFò. ) 
 Only contributions to the LWV Oregon Education Fund are tax deductible. 
 These contributions assist LWV Voter Service activities and education projects. 
 (Contributions to the Educational Fund must be on a check separate from payment of dues and LWVLC 
 contributions.) 
 
                            Total Enclosed:  $______________ 
     Please mail to:  LWVLC P. O. Box 1648, Newport, OR 97365 


